High Hopes
by
Eyes Right 
Norfolk, VA – I attended a college basketball game here last week and had the opportunity to watch the top ranked team in the country.  Their opponents were from Texas and were ranked 4th nationally.
The game itself was very exciting.  Although the final score was 81-60, the capacity crowd of 5000 cheered enthusiastically throughout.  Because the game was the championship of the “Optimistic Classic,” trophies were awarded and an all-star team was selected.  The Most Valuable Player was the 6’8” center from the winning team.  This player had dominated the game, scoring 22 points, blocking 12 shots, and grabbing 14 rebounds in just 33 minutes of playing time.

What made this evening of basketball interesting to me was the fact that the teams were from Old Dominion University here in Norfolk and Stephen F. Austin, both current powerhouses in women’s basketball.  As in the earlier days of men’s basketball, smaller and lesser-known colleges currently tend to produce the best teams.  Because there are still relatively few top quality female basketball players in the U.S., a good coach can assemble a dominant team by recruiting just a few great players from around the country.  Old Dominion has established itself by recruiting not only from the entire eastern seaboard region, but even from abroad.  Two of their top players are from overseas.  In addition, the university’s athletic department fully supports the women’s basketball team (and in view of the revenue being generated, with good cause).  The team has a bevy of assistant coaches, cheerleaders, brochures, and even extravagant half time shows.
I came away from the game that night with the feeling that the concept of “separate but equal” seems to be working to promote sexual equality in athletics.  Perhaps this same philosophy should be applied to other sports where physical talents are important.

I thought you might like to know.
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